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4th SU Exec Meeting 28.09.10 

1. Business
1.1 Attendees
Rachel Meadows (RM)

Priyesh Karia (PK)

Naim Slim (NS)

Catherine Takawira (CT)

Roberto Tamsanguan (RT)

Andrew Deans (AT)

Harriet Dewhurst (HD)

Oliver Bannister (OB)

Ray Sacks (RS)

Ibrahim Akinpelu (IA)

Juliet Davidson (JD)

Yasmin Alfallouji (YA)

Ashley Mehmi (AM)

Chris Raby (CR)

Luke Turner (LT)

John Birttain (JB)

Nana Adu (NA)

Saam Idelji-Tehrani (SI)

Catherine Leng (CL)

David Hobden (DHob)

David Holland (DHol)

Daniel Trotman (DT)

Lucy Harris (LH)

Dean Ella (DE)

Ayoma Ratnappuli (AR)

Becky Puddifoot (BP)
1.2. Apologies

Sneha Mehta (SM)


Helena Thelin Johansson (HJ)
1.3. Minutes of previous meeting
1.3.1 PASSED
1.4. Matters arising

1.4.1 HJ to get a quote for the stenciling in the bar


ONGOING


1.4.2 Tech to meet with Ray to discuss money


COMPLETED


1.4.3 New & old Tech to meet to discuss set up for Fresher’s


COMPLETED

1.5. Reports

1.5.1 President’s Report

PASSED


1.5.2 VP (Finance & Student Activities) Report

RS added that he also attend equality and diversity training.
PASSED


1.5.3 VP (Education & Welfare) Report

PASSED


1.5.4 General Secretary

PASSED


1.5.6 Media Officer’s Report

Beth Adams definitely doesn’t want any SU items (newsletter etc) on the library TV screens. 

ACTION POINT: LT to speak to library staff/people above Beth Adams
Has anyone had any more thought on the commercial services email? This email will be sent out to staff and students containing information of special offers in the SU commercial spaces.

ACTION POINT: LT to send commercial services email to Media Officers
PASSED


1.5.7 Heritage Officer’s Report

There have been a few problems regarding WW8 – there are no pubs open passed 12am other than GJs which is too small. 

It has been agreed that a timetable will be sent to Alumni detailing upcoming events, sports team results and club/society achievements. 

PASSED
1.5.8 Societies Officer’s Report

NS added that the plan for Freshers’ Fayre is completed, the tables have been ordered and started sorting out the presentation for the TV screens. 

Is it possible to get a new door handle for the Music room, as well as new carpets?
ACTION POINT: LT to speak to estates and facilities about music room
Is it possible to get the pianos tuned?

ACTION POINT: Socs Officers to speak to RS regarding piano tuning
PASSED


1.5.9 Technical Officer’s Report

SI added that Diwali show have made contact regarding their requirements.
PASSED


1.5.10 Charities Officer’s Report

PASSED
1.5.11 Sport’s Officer’s Report

PASSED
1.5.12 Environment and Ethics Officer’s Report

PASSED
1.5.11 Events Officer’s Report

PASSED
1.5.12 Equality and Diversity Officer’s report

PASSED
1.6. AOB

1.6.1 Posters


1.6.2 Newsletter Leaflets


1.6.3 Food at Events


1.6.4 Website
2. Address from Peter Kopelman

Firstly there will be no merger or no takeover. The higher education sector is heading for a rough time from a financial point of view. We anticipate that the spending review (published on 20th October) will almost certainly include funding cuts for universities. The week before this Lord Brown will publish his report on student ‘top-up’ fees. There is speculation that the cap on these tuition fees will go up, whether it be to £5000, £7000 or even £10,000. There have also been suggestions that the cap might come off altogether. 

From the universities perspective, if we are faced with cuts of up to 40% (from the spending review) we are going to be challenged financially, and although it doesn’t seem right, we will inevitably have to take more money from students. 

What is very important about St. George’s is our brand within London and what we want to do is make it even more distinctive. We are not just a medical school teaching medicine and biomedical sciences; we have the joint faculty and teach physiotherapy, nursing, paramedicine and midwifery too. With this there are 6 themes we are aiming to use. Within these we wish to use the strength of our undergraduate and postgraduate education, promoting current innervations as well as introducing new ones and in doing so, be at the forefront of healthcare education. Offshore projects have also be considered. Although we will be faced with cuts we will ensure that our frontline services are not lost in any way. We see this as an opportunity to work with the SGH Trust, sharing services and reducing costs, such as with cleaning services and IT services although this will take some time to implement. We aim to attract more international students, by utilizing the SGH brand and expanding our networks abroad. This is due to government restrictions in refusing to expand the number of places available on courses year on year, and no more money can be brought into the university.  Also we plan to develop our research here at SGUL. Currently the main areas of research include cardiovascular, neuroscience, infectious diseases, public health and epidemiology, clinical genetic and basic medical sciences. We need to focus these areas and become world class in research. We aim to focus on becoming a civic university, working with the local community and students are perfect ambassadors for community work. These will be things like programs starting in further education, teaching apprenticeship skills. We want to work in partnership with other universities, such as Kingston, Roehampton and those colleges within the University of London. Collaboration of the medical schools across London will definitely be a strength.  

We want all students to be engaged in this process as you are the future. It is vitally important that we ensure the name of St. George’s lives on and this is going to be difficult. There are too many universities within the higher education sector. We have to prove our distinctiveness and what makes us different. We have to promote the SGUL brand.

One way in which we are looking to save money is to share facilities with the Trust. This will be in the way of estates and facilities. By doing this we will be able to release money that can be invested in the university. To be productive as a university we have to continue to invest, in both students and technology for research. 

If these cuts where to hit St. George’s have you identified the areas that would be affected? Would they affect students directly?

With the approval of SGUL Council is it likely that there will be a voluntary redundancy scheme, we will look at those close to retirement age and also as mentioned look at sharing services with the Trust, as long as we are confident the quality is maintained. The other aspect is that we need to grow our income and currently our focus is on attracting international students due to the limitation on increasing numbers within courses. The issue we face is that we are a small university but still have to provide all the services.

Will the bursary system increase?

A recent report has claimed the bursary schemes are disappointing in a sense that they haven’t been taken up by students, but that doesn’t necessarily relate to universities such as St. George’s. There have been suggestions that the bursaries be used for widening participation. If the student contribution goes up, then inevitably the bursary scheme has to go up. Our main concern is that if the student contribution increases this will have a detrimental effect on the all the work previously done through widening participation. 

If the cap on tuition fees was to be lifted, does the university have any plans as to how much it would charge students?

In all honesty, no, but we would be driven by what other medical schools were charging. 

What would we go into the private sector for?

Currently we are looking into going a company to help with our international agenda. Where you are successful is to have a large international office with a network of agents and we would afford to do that alone and a partnership is something we are looking at. 

Jenner wing really needs refurbishing and we would be looking for private money to develop that space and then allow some of it to be rented externally as we have a lot of space (36,000m2).

If we formed collaboration with the Trust, would they not want to capitalize on the space in Jenner wing?

They can’t as we have a lease from Department of Health, Secretary of State for 99years, which began in the late 1970’s and that gives us all of that space. The main concern of the collaboration is that we have very good people in our estates and facilities department and we wouldn’t want to lose those people and the second concern is the quality of provision – if something was to happen in the university, there is risk it wouldn’t be seen as a priority. The way around that is to have an operating centre which the Trust and the University are shareholders and have someone who directs that, that is impartial and neutral.

If the collaboration was to be successful, how would it work in relation to financial responsibility if something where to go wrong?

This is what the operating centre is there for, and there would be a set of ground rules. If something was to happen in the trust our insurance wouldn’t be affected. 

Could you elaborate on the idea of offshore projects? Would they be campuses abroad?

Within the next few weeks we should have degree awarding powers. When this happens we will be able to deliver our degrees on another campus. They would obviously be quality assured. It would mean people could qualify outside of the UK, and although they would not be qualified under the GMC, they would still have a degree from St. George’s, but that is taught in a different location. There are other universities looking into the same idea. 
3. Riding Club Proposal

The aim of the Riding Club shall be to offer a weekly riding opportunity to all students of St George’s (country bumpkins and city dwellers alike!), with the aim of having an SGUL Riding Team competing in the BUSA league. This is something that will come with time and depends on the ability of members. Weekly riding lessons would be arranged at Chessington Equestrian Centre, that will cater for all levels of riding, from beginners to advanced, including those who wish to try out for teams. Hacking will also be available and will be booked according to demand. Hopefully the first few lessons will be subsidised making it more appealing to beginners.

How do you plan to finance this club?

We will charge £20 subs per member and based on 25 people signing up that will give us £500. This will give us the ability to subsidise £3 per lesson for the first two sessions. Also we are hoping that to subsidise hoodies by £10 as this will be the only draw currently as we won’t have a kit etc. The SU will be providing 2 safety jackets for us as these are essential for beginners. 

Have you thought about joining the UL/UH league (if there is one)?

We haven’t looked into it, but definitely a possibility. We will look into it. 

How many places will there be each week?

Chessington has 40 horses, 4 arenas and a large number of trainers so we hope there won’t be a limit to the number of people that can attend.

How do you plan on getting to Chessington each week?

It will largely depend on if anyone can drive but if not then it is easily accessible by public transport.

There was then a brief discussion about the proposal. In summary general consensus was this was a strong proposal, lots of thought had been put into it and there is no overlap with any existing club or society. 

PROPOSAL BY RM: I PROPOSE WE ACCEPT THE RIDING CLUB AS A CLUB OF ST. GEORGE’S STUDENTS’ UNION

SECONDED: DT









FOR: 15









AGAINST: 0










ABSTENTIONS: 0
4. Use Your SU’ Campaign
This is a campaign that will be started after Freshers’. As senior officers we want all members of the student body to be aware of the services and advice we offer, as currently it seems there is lots of discrepancy among student opinion. We need to make the office as welcoming and inviting as possible and need help to come up with ideas. The ideas are outlined below:

· Welcome board outside the office

· Make sure people in the main office smile and say ‘hi’ when someone knocks at the door – invite them in! 

· Can advertise the campaign in the newsletter

· Could have a question box in/outside the office

· Sell used fictional books/dvds/games

· Article in Sharp

5. SU Structure
A brief introduction outlining the purpose of SU Council, SU Executive and SU Senate meetings was given, with the following detail about the ‘Zones’ of Exec being highlighted as important, and a great way for the members of exec to work as a team. 

5.1. Communications

Secretary (1)

· Take minutes where possible

Chair (1)

· Chairing of meetings where possible

· Impartial communications with students e.g. disciplinary/complaints. 

Heritage (2)

· Uphold the values and heritage of the union

· Research, record archive and maintain the traditions and history of the union

Media (2)

· Production of weekly newsletter or equivalent

· Responsible for display/poster boards

· TV Screens/ RSS Feeds

Webmaster(s)

· Design and maintenance of website

· Unelected/ team 

Co-opted Members

· 2 Senate Elect Members

· 2 Council Elect Members

Trustees (Student should attend regularly)

· Represent Trustee Boards Interests solely 

Ex-President

· Provide guidance and historical information

 5.2 Student Participation

Vice President: Finance & Student Activities (1)

· Union Finances

· Clubs & Society Support e.g. music room, storerooms, kit etc

· Charitable work of both the charity and RAG. 

· Support clubs and societies with event planning as well as events zone

· Day to Day Liaison with Trading Subsidiary

Sports Officers (2)

· Sports Clubs

· Liaison with BUCS, RLSC, Imber Court.

Societies Officers (4)

· Societies and Groups

· Responsibility for performing arts, cultural, religious and special interest clearly defined between officers.

Community Project Officers (2)

· Community Projects

Charities Officers (4)

· Not to be confused with the SU as a charity in itself. 

· Logistical support to clubs and societies which want to fundraise

· Organise ‘RAG’ events throughout the year

5.3 Events 

President (1)

· The link between the institution, the union and the trading subsidiary.

· Represent the union internally and externally.

· Ultimately responsible for all the unions activities but responsible for events zone as a liaison between businesses and the union.

· Day to Day management of trading subsidiary within agreed reporting lines.

· Development of governance/ positions

· Ensure the union is actively campaigning on key issues

· Overall management of union governance structure

Events Officers (4)

· Event planning & management

· Formulate Rota’s

· Liaison over budgets with VPSA 

Technical officers (4)

· Formulate DJ Rota’s

· Management of Lighting & Sound for events 

· Organise relevant training for interested students

· Maintenance of equipment 

· Liaison over budgets with VPSA 

Events Team

· Unelected team of interested students who wish to be involved in the union either DJs, support, artwork etc. They do not sit on exec.

5.4 Representation

Vice President: Education and Welfare (1)

· Representation on educational matters

· Advice

· Welfare Campaigning

Equality and Diversity (2)

· Outreach to offsite students e.g. commuters, faculty etc

· Representive for LGBT, black, women, mature, student parents etc. 

· Equal opportunities

· Liaising with relevant societies/groups

· Ensure the unions work is to the benefit of as many students as possible at all times.

· Campaigns e.g. Black History Month

Environmental and Ethics (2)

· Campaigns such as Fairtrade, Carbon Footprint

· Ensure the union is being as green and efficient as possible

· Look to increase student participation in health living, carbon neutral living.

· Assist the union in making ethical and environmentally beneficial choices. 

6. Historical Trail 
The historical trail was discussed, and everyone had a chance to read the material that would be provided to students. The heritage officers encouraged everyone to join in on Sunday 10th and the start time of 10am was agreed. 
7. A.O.B.

7.1 Posters
Posters produced by the Students’ Union officers advertising events still have to be stamped by a senior officer; otherwise they will be pulled down. The constitution outlines the regulation of media within the university and this is not strictly adhered to by the SU during Freshers’ due to the number of posters we publish and the locations where the posters are displayed.

7.2 Newsletter Leaflets
The name Cor Blimey… was decided on as the name for the newsletter that the media officers would print and hand out during Freshers’. Their plan is to include a timetable of all events for the up-coming week, with the aim of increasing attendance at events. It was also suggested that this might be useful during RAG week too. 

ACTION POINT: RM to set up Communication Zone facebook thread
7.3 Food at Events
Eddie Wilsons are possibly coming to serve food at discos and maybe circles. It was discussed at a previous meeting that the Charities officers wanted to sell food at events to raise money for RAG and expressed concern about this clashing with Eddie Wilsons. Charities officers asked whether they would still be able to sell food at movie nights and LT said this would be fine as long as though food was sold at a fair price. 

ACTION POINT: LT to liaise with Charities Officers once he has spoken to CJ (Eddie Wilsons) about selling food at events
7.4 Website
The website still needs a lot of work to get it to be fully functional. We really need to push clubs and societies to upload information onto their pages. The webmaster team need to start updating other information on the other pages and get the calendar interactive. 

ACTION POINT: DR to arrange a meeting with the webmasters and LT
8. Dates

4th October – Fresher’s Fayre
21st October – SU Council
9. Date of next meeting

19th October 2010 at 6pm
